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Record of decision made by the Police and Crime Commissioner 
 

Decision Notice Number 13/029 
 

Title/Subject: Internal Audit Service Development Opportunities 
 
Summary and recommendations:  

The WY OPCC has a sector-leading internal audit function which in addition to West 
Yorkshire also provides the internal audit services to both the commissioners and 
forces in North Yorkshire and Humberside policing areas. In addition the section also 
provides audit services for NPAS and the regional programme team. We have secured 
commitment until March 2014 for the provision of the audit services for these external 
bodies. However beyond this date there are significant economic pressures and 
indications that the services for internal audit provision will be subject to a tender 
exercise in at least one of the external policing areas. The remaining strand of activity 
required to mitigate future resourcing risks is the identification of appropriate business 
development opportunities which are either proactively sought or present themselves. 
The audit section is therefore keen to be proactive and innovative in expanding in to 
other policing areas in the North of England.    

 
Police and Crime Commissioner decision* 
To support the decision ‘in principle’ for internal audit to identify and develop suitable 
business opportunities. 
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